The Honorable Anna Fairclough Senator, Alaska State Senate Alaska State Capitol, Room 514 Juneau, AK 99801

Re: Senate Bill 12

Dear Senator Fairclough:

The mission of the Alaska State Chamber of Commerce (Alaska Chamber) is to promote a positive business environment in Alaska. The Alaska Chamber represents hundreds of businesses and local chambers from across Alaska. These member businesses share the goal of improving Alaska's low "business friendliness" rankings in national polls. Often government regulations erect unnecessary barriers to doing business. Senate Bill (SB 12) streamlines and clarifies the State's procurement code removing rather than adding barriers.

The Alaska Chamber supports SB 12. During its board meeting last week the Alaska Chamber Board of Directors affirmed a position similar to one that membership has advanced for the past several years. In part it states that the Alaska Chamber supports ensuring that the preferences currently in Alaska's procurement regulations are protected and continue to provide a competitive advantage to Alaska-based or Alaska-owned businesses.

Alaska Chamber members believe the State of Alaska has an interest in maintaining competitive procurement advantages for Alaska-based and Alaska-owned businesses. Alaska's private sector businesses create the jobs and livelihoods that fuel Alaska's economy and population growth.

Alaska businesses face more challenges compared to outside institutions. Outside firms have a lower cost of doing business and the preference currently in statute and regulation help offset the advantage outside firms have over Alaska businesses. The intent of these preferences is that when all factors are equal, a preference is provided to businesses located within Alaska. By advantaging Alaskan-based businesses over outside interests, that State of Alaska works to keep Alaskan companies from relocating to outside markets with larger labor pools and greater customer bases. SB 12 streamlines and clarifies Alaska bidder preferences in statute.

The Alaska Chamber appreciates your work to improve Alaska's business climate and fully supports SB 12.

Sincerely,

Rachael A. Petro President/CEO



The Voice of Alaska Business

Headquarters
471 W 36th Ave
Suite 201
Anchorage
AK 99503
(907) 278-2722

Regional Office 3100 Channel Dr. Suite 300 Juneau AK 99801 (907) 586-2323

www.alaskachamber.com